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January 9, 2012 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Following is an important announcement from the World Mission Headquarters regarding important 
leadership changes in Korea. Please review it with your family. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 
Executive Vice President 
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Announcement of Leadership Change in Korea 
 
Ref. No. WMH 2013-001 
11.28 by the Heavenly Calendar (January 9, 2013) 
 
This is to announce a leadership change in Korea. 
 
Dr. Joon Ho Seuk will step down from his positions of International Vice-President and President of 
HSA-UWC Korea. True Parents appointed Dr. Chang Shik Yang to the position of Chairman of the 
Unification Movement in Korea and President of HSA-UWC Korea. He will continue to attend to his 
duties as the International Executive Vice-President.  
 
I am grateful to Dr. Seuk for his services in Korea and in the world missions. 
 
Dr. Lan Young Moon has been appointed by True Parents to the position of Vice-President of HSA-UWC 
Korea. 
 
As Chairman of the Unification Movement in Korea, Dr. Yang will be responsible to oversee the 
operations of all providential organizations in Korea. 
 
These changes are effective as of 11.26 by the Heavenly Calendar (January 7, 2013). 
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